Great Milton Parish Council

www.greatmilton.org.uk
c/o Joanna Botha, 01844 338150, clerk@greatmilton.org.uk
7 Kings Close, Worminghall, Aylesbury, Bucks, HP18 9JW


Minutes of the Great Milton Parish Council meeting held on Monday 10th January 2011 

at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.
Present:

Cllrs. Ian Bradley, Doug Colley, Peter Fewell (Chair for this meeting) and Christine Pepperell.

In Attendance:
Joanna Botha (Clerk)

Two members of the public were present
01/11
Apologies for Absence
Action:
Stephen Harrod (Chair) was unwell.

Ken Rogers (Vice Chair) was out of the country.
Phil Ashworth was away on business.
County Councillor David Turner and District Councillor John Nowell-Smith were attending other meetings. 

02/11
Register of Interests for this Meeting


None. 
03/11
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

The minutes of the previous meeting, held Monday 13th December 2010, were confirmed as a true and accurate record. This was proposed Ian Bradley (IB), seconded by Doug Colley (DC) and agreed upon unanimously.  
04/11
Matters to Report
· The first stage of the resurfacing work on the entrance to the Recreation Ground will start on 17th January for two days, weather permitting. Immediate neighbours have been notified and the contractor, Spade Oak, has been very helpful in answering residents’ queries. The second stage is planned for April.
· The Clerk had discussed the proposed extension of the leases for the school playgrounds with Mark Taylor at Darbys Solicitors. He is available to undertake the work, with fees to be paid by the tenant (Oxfordshire County Council). He confirmed that in theory a clause could be inserted retaining a right to terminate the contract should the future demand for allotments increase further, in which case two leases would be necessary. The next steps are to ask for a formal request from the school to extend the leases and to obtain the services of a surveyor to act on behalf of the Parish Council.

JB
· The next Parish Plan meeting will be January 12th. IB had raised all the matters with the Steering Group as requested at the last Parish Council meeting. The Clerk requested a budget for the £1500 grant the Parish Council holds for the Parish Plan.

IB
05/11
Correspondence and Public Discussion
The following items of correspondence were reviewed:
· Letter of thanks from Thames Valley & Chiltern Air Ambulance.
· Reply from the Oxfordshire Mobile Library Service with regard to its vehicles parking on the Greens. The service will ask Great Milton’s Library Manager to try not to park on the Green and will do its utmost to avoid causing any damage.


· Snow Guide from OCC Highways. The Clerk highlighted the checklist for Parish Councils which includes planning for emergency situations within the Parish.
· A resident had been in touch about the local ‘Have Your Say’ meetings which are publicised on Thames Valley Police’s Ringmaster message system. She has kindly contacted them to request that meeting details are sent to The Bulletin.
There was a brief public discussion prompted by Bob Wise’s letter in The Bulletin about the history of the Greens registration, the status of the Recreation Ground entrance and the cancellation of The Garage forecourt, with a member of the public kindly offering some background knowledge. The Clerk will put some information in The Bulletin to clarify matters.
06/11
Planning Applications
A

Great Milton Parish Council considered that the following planning applications should be APPROVED by SODC:
Asda Stores Ltd, London Road, Wheatley, OX33 1YZ. P10/W1878. Proposed entrance lobby to existing store main entrance.

Lovegrove House, High Street, Great Milton, OX44 9NP. P10/W1923. Addition of new dining room/garden room at the rear of the property. Remodelling of WC roof plus minor landscaping work.
Westlands, Lower End, Great Milton, OX44 7NJ. P10/W1868/LB. Take down boundary wall and rebuild as a retaining wall.

B
The following Planning Decisions from SODC were reviewed:

12 Ashurst Court, London Road, Wheatley, OX33 1ER. P10/W1744/EX. Extension of

time for planning permission P08/W0080. (Granted)

C
There were no outstanding applications, although the Clerk notified the meeting of a problem occurring on the planning page of the GM website, where a number of Planning Applications are being missed by the automatic updating system. She is discussing the matter with the web company.
07/11
New Format Bulletin


The first issue of the new A5 format Bulletin was reviewed. Overall this was felt to be an improvement with the result being a handy and better looking publication, which is easier for the distributors to manage. It was suggested that black and white looks good and differentiates the Bulletin from other local village magazines. As the Clerk’s efforts to find a colour sponsor have not been successful it was agreed to review this matter at a later date.
JB
08/11

Pegswell Lane – Grant Applications


The Clerk had circulated in advance of the meeting a draft of the grant application to the Oxfordshire Stronger Communities Fund for returning Pegswell Lane to a safe and accessible footpath and improving the well area. Jonathan Beale, Field Officer at Oxfordshire Countryside Services had confirmed his support for the project and County Councillor David Turner (DT) had kindly agreed to act as a referee. The draft application was reviewed and approved. This was proposed by IB, seconded by DC and agreed upon unanimously. The Clerk informed the meeting that the Grantscapes Community Greenspace Challenge is also a possibility for funding, with a deadline in May 2011.
JB
09/11
Grass Cutting Contract – Recreation Ground

The Clerk had circulated in advance of the meeting a proposed joint letter from Great Milton, Little Milton and Great Haseley seeking quotes from contractors for cutting the respective parish recreation grounds to include any savings available for cutting in more than one parish. It was felt that the letter was too complicated and could potentially put off contractors. It was proposed by Peter Fewell that the idea first be investigated by phone and then an official letter sent. This was seconded by IB and agreed upon unanimously.
JB
10/11
Financial Resolutions
A
The following cheques were authorised for payment: 

Joanna Botha. Salary. £314.74



Manuel Stone. January Bulletin. £50.00


Jonathan Dudley. December Bulletin (£268.80). January Bulletin (£214.10). £482.90

Mike Henson Presentations. Website hosting services. £70.50


Thames Water. Allotment supply Sept-Dec. £11.99

B
Prior to the meeting the Clerk had circulated the quarterly bank reconciliation and analysis of actual receipts/payments versus budget. Councillors reviewed the accounts and confirmed that the figures appeared concurrent with being nine months into the financial year. Christine Pepperell suggested that a note be added on the Recreation Ground Maintenance budget line that £3,000 of the sum paid to Spade Oak had come from reserves earmarked for resurfacing the Recreation Ground entrance. This was amended and it was proposed by CP that the accounts be approved. This was seconded by IB and agreed upon unanimously.
C
The Action Plan drawn up from the Internal and External Auditor’s recommendations was reviewed. The Risk Assessment document and the Fixed Asset Register will both be prepared for the February meeting.
JB/CP
11/11
Any Other Business
· The Clerk informed the meeting that Parish Council elections will coincide with national elections on May 5th. Ken Rogers has indicated that he intends to step down and IB notified the meeting that he is also considering stepping down because he is away for much of each summer. The Clerk will investigate what steps must be taken to advertise any vacancies that arise.
JB
· The Clerk notified Councillors of the meeting dates for 2011.


· A date for this year’s Litter Pick was discussed. It was suggested that early April after the first grass cut would be best. The Clerk will research the cost of litter pickers and bring this to the next meeting as it was suggested last year that it may be beneficial for the PC to have some of its own to lend out throughout the year.
JB
· Peter Fewell alerted the meeting that a few properties on the Thame Road had recently experienced a prowler roaming and tapping on windows. He urged residents to be vigilant.

The meeting closed at 9.00pm.

The next Great Milton Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 14th February 2011 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.


Signed:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​________________________________________


Date:      ________________________________________
